CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, December 7, 2010

3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests:
Ron Coleman, David Earwicker, Marcellene Watson-Derbigny, Kathryn Palmieri
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from November 30, 2010 – The minutes were approved as published.
2.
Open Forum:

· Noel advised that Linda Goff has been elected Vice Chair of FPC. FPC is reviewing the faculty professional development policy. Noel asked for input on other faculty whose expertise might be useful on this topic.
· Hecsh advised that GE/GRPC has completed its review of the Graduation Initiative and will forward its comments to the EC. 
· Sheley stated that the Committee for Persons with Disabilities needs a faculty representative to complete the term of Jessica Howell, who has left the university. Frank Lilly has been attending meetings as a visitor. Sheley asked the EC’s permission to have Lilly serve as the faculty representative on an interim basis. The EC agreed.
· Ron Coleman (Biological Sciences), a member of the IT Administrative Advisory Committee, invited the EC’s attention to a plan by IRT to shift to “friendlier” email address names, e.g., Joe.Professor@csus.edu. Part of the plan is to recycle names, which could cause problems if people can’t distinguish between the old Joe Professor and a new, successive Joe Professor. Buckley advised that AITC is discussing this.
· Krabacher reported that the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics Academic Council approved some suggestions for the new policy on internships. Sheppard distributed a re-draft of the first bullet of the policy that incorporated suggestions made by Barrena. The EC agreed that the legal issues may be addressed by the policy, but implementation is the more challenging issue. Barrena recommended that the campus’s response that will be forwarded to the Chancellor’s Office should be forwarded to the Senate. Sheley stated that the response could be delayed until the Senate’s 12/16 meeting. Sheppard requested that the “final” response be forwarded to the Senate office for distribution to the Senate.
· Pinch advised that CPC is discussing the Bachelor of Science, the multiples of majors and minors, etc. vis-à-vis Title V.
3. Campus Policy on Protection of Human Subjects – The Committee discussed the latest version of the proposed policy. Discussion included the following:

· 3A – who is this? Earwicker stated that it is not necessarily a faculty member. The old policy stipulated that it was a physician, of which, there are very few on campus. The new language allows for more flexibility for someone else to serve, for example, from the Student Health Center. The person must be a Sacramento State employee. 
· Remove the provision that the IRB will consider the faculty candidates, citing the chances of institutionalizing cronyism. The EC agreed that Sheley can speak to anyone he wants to for advice. 
The Committee agreed to place the draft proposal on the Senate 12/16 agenda as an information item. 

4.
Graduation Initiative steering committee – the EC discussed the revised draft of the steering committee composition. The EC suggestion that instead of “3 members of the Executive Committee” the composition read “a member of GE/GRPC, chair’s designee, etc.” Also, instead of 7 faculty members representing each instructional college, the EC suggestion 8 faculty members representing each instructional college and the Library, to be selected by the Senate. After further discussion, the EC agreed to endorse the steering committee’s composition and structure on behalf of the Senate. The faculty will be presented to the EC on 12/13. 
Barrena congratulated Watson-Derbigny on the occasion of the 15th anniversary of the EOP program.
5. Impaction – the EC discussed the coded memorandum from the Chancellor’s Office outlining the timelines for impaction for 2012-13. The EC discussed impaction in general and specifically, in response to Barrena’s question about the status of CPC’s discussions about declaring the pre-nursing impacted. Barrena argued that once a program is impacted, the pre-program should be declared impacted, as well. Pinch advised that CPC’s discussions thus far have shown that some pre-programs work well without affecting the impacted program, e.g., pre-Design. These students can be weeded out or diverted to other programs. Buckley stated that it seems that the problem is specifically with pre-nursing rather than all pre-programs. With nursing, no one knows where these students will go. The number of students in the pre-nursing program have decreased. Pinch stated that even though the Senate approved a timely declaration of major policy in 2006, it doesn’t seem to be followed. Pre-majors were excluded from this policy. McCurley stated that the policy is being applied in the Advising Center. Sheley stated that even if impaction is declared in a pre-program, those students will merely declare something else but still take classes in those programs. Students should be told early that they aren’t likely to get in to those programs. The EC decided to defer further discussion on the pre-nursing situation to a future agenda.
Barrena expressed concern that secondary criteria may be discriminatory and harmful to under-represented minorities. Sheley stated that no program would ever be declared impacted without Senate approval. Impaction does not mean a campus is frozen – it may mean it can control its numbers better. The Committee discussed the language under “Retention of Current Impaction” that defines whether or not a campus remains impacted and the use of supplemental admission criteria.
6. Chair’s business:

· Alexa Curtis is Sheppard’s designee on the Student Fee Advisory Committee.

· With academic priorities and class size still lingering on the EC agenda, Sheppard asked members’ about their availability to have an EC meeting on 12/21. After discussion, the EC agreed to meet on the 21st with just those 2 items of business.

· Electronic Course evaluations and UARTP Committee’s opinion – Sheppard advised that he will write to the presiding member of the UARTP Committee about the response and request more specific answers to the questions posed previously. Sheppard and Krabacher stated that it appears there is no consensus from CFA as a system about the issue of electronic course evaluations. Even the local chapters seem divided. 

· Sheppard updated the EC on the Senate office budget. Sheppard has authorized the purchase of a laptop for Van Gaasbeck and authorized funding for professional development purposes for Noel. 
· Sheppard reported that some faculty members on UBAC have requested an opportunity to make a presentation to the Senate, but to the EC first, on 12/14. Sheley advised that the President is considering UBAC’s recommendations. At issue is restoration of $4.7 million to the Academic Affairs’ baseline budget. This would then mean that the reduction is 7.1% vs. 12%. There is $3 million from the Chancellor’s Office that is intended to add course sections. 
7. Committee appointments:
Search Committee, Dean, Arts and Letters: Jim Wanket (MSC 12/16)

Sustainability Committee: David Mandeville; Michelle Stevens (MSC 12/16)

APC: Matt Schmidtlein; Kelly Cotter (MSC 12/16)

GE/GRPC: Fiona Glade (MSC 12/16)

CODE: Clare Lewis; Nassrine Noureddine (MSC 12/16)

8. FPC referral – Statement on Faculty Responsibilities and Professional Ethics – Noel explained that the recommendation is an update based on the campus’ statement being out of date from AAUP’s statement (MSC 12/16).

9. Absence policy – the EC discussed the proposal to govern the consequences of absenteeism for faculty who serve on Senate committees. The EC advocated extending the policy to university committees. Discussion included:

· Who will enforce the policy? Committee chairs would be charged with the responsibility of advising the EC of absences. 

· The Senate should be informed of the new rule. Chair should be asked to comply.

· One of the options allowed for a chair to use his/her discretion in bringing such absences forward, depending upon the communication that has occurred between the chair and the member. 

· Will the rule be applied consistently? 

· How do you get support staff across campus to report absences (in the case of a university committee)?
The EC agreed to revisit the matter on 12/14.
